
 
OR Community Assembly Minutes 
October 15, 2015 
3:00-4:15 p.m. 
 
 
 
In Attendance: 
 

Robert Spann Arlene Frank Mark Seder 
Nadja Springer-Ali Debi Ksionzek Stacey Dyer 
Jay Seewald Alfred DeFreece Lisa Skowronski 

 
 
1. Welcome 

• Community Assembly minutes can be found on InfoMart at 
http://infomart/minutes/communityassemblies/or. 

 
2. Campus Announcements/Updates 

• Dean Robert Spann reviewed a PowerPoint presentation on Tuition that was 
presented to the Board of Trustees. 

• Lieutenant Seder reviewed when to call 911 for Emergencies from a campus phone 
or internal class room phone (i.e. illnesses, injuries, witnessing a crime, when a victim 
of a crime, witnessing fire, smoke, hazmat, etc.).  Farmington Hills Police will send 
EMS, Fire and Police (whatever is required) and contact the Oakland County 
Dispatch who will notify Public Safety. 

• For non-emergencies call 5555 from any internal campus phones and from cell 
phones or off campus phones use (248) 858-4911 

• Lt. Seder reminded staff to review: 

• Infomart (Preparing for an Emergency) 
• The Active Shooter Video 
• Emergency Response Plan and Video (Also have a hard copy in your area) 
• Public Safety does not carry EpiPens  
• Lt. Seder asked for volunteers for employees to serve as Building Marshalls 

for Building M, J and Lower K. 

 
3. Department/Committee Updates 

• Arlene Frank reported on upcoming Student Life Activities: 

• Reimagining Cities:  Race and Religion on October 21st, from 12-1pm, in A214 
at the Orchard Ridge Campus 
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• Masculinity: The Mask You Live In, November 4th, 1-3pm, J 294.  This event 
includes a documentary following boys and young men as they struggle to stay 
true to themselves, while negotiating America’s narrow definition of masculinity. 

• The Jewish Student Organization sponsored an event in conjunction with the 
Diversity and Inclusion Committee on “The Past is Alive”, which included an 88-
year old Holocaust Survivor’s account and presentation.  Unfortunately, the 
event was not well attended. 

• Nadja Springer-Ali reported on Diversity and Inclusion Events: 

• Approximately 100 people attended “Exploring Colorism” 

• IT Update: 

• Debbie Ksionzek informed attendees to a power shutdown that will occur on 
October 24th.  Employees are reminded to power down their computers/turn 
off all of their equipment. 

• Debbie thanked everyone for making possible the successful roll-out of the new 
print management system on campus. 

 
 The next Community Assembly will be November 19, 2015 at 3:00 pm.   
 

/le 

 


